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Mr. Ryan Lent

The Puddle Dock Restaurant
66 Marcy Street
Portsmouth, NH 03801

- December 2, 2022

Dear Ryan,

This letter will serve as support for your project to expand your back patio with outside bar on
our property at the above address. The plans drawn up by McHenry Architects were reviewed
by myself, Larry Yerdon and the chair of the Properties Committee. All agree this is an
excellent use and fit for that area of our campus. The proposed improvements have very little
visual impact on Marcy Street. The impacts to our campus are limited to an area with an

existing tenant patio and our public restrooms. We also support the removal of the awning as
an improvement to this area.

Thank you,

ST

Rodney D. Rowland
Director of Facilities and Environmental Sustainability




